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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF

L.D. 1188

AN ACT TO INCLUDE LIBRARIANS AND CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION
TEACHERS IN THE MINIMUM $40,000 SALARY INITIATIVE

Senator Rafferty, Representative Brennan and members of the Education and Cultural Affairs Committee. I
am Eileen King, deputy executive director of Maine School Management Association, testifying on behalf of
the legislative committees of the Maine School Boards Association and Maine School Superintendents
Association in support of L.D. 1188.

School Boards and superintendents support this bill because both professional groups are an essential part of
Maine’s education system. Both also have certification requirements under Maine’s Certification rules,
Chapter 115. Those requirements are attached to our testimony.

They open new worlds to students, supporting their interests and providing them with the tools, training, and
source material to facilitate their learning.

We believe both groups are essential to quality education in Maine and should be paid accordingly under the
minimum teacher salary law. That law, as most of you will recall, allowed for a ramp up to $40,000 in three
steps, starting in 2020-21 and completed in 2022-23.












